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Eastern Arizona College's 
Nursing Program continues 
to maintain excellence in 
preparing nurses for great 

careers. Most recently, EAC became the 
only nursing school in Arizona to be 
awarded the title “Center of Excellence” 
by the National League for Nursing. 

“Our students have been the most 
important focus in our program,” stated 
Carolyn McCormies, EAC director of 
nursing and division chair for Nursing 
and Allied Health. “This designation 
underscores our faculty’s commitment 
to exceptional outcomes in socializing 
students, professional involvement, 
and lifelong learning and creativity. 
We are humbled to be recognized by 
our peers alongside other prestigious 
programs throughout the nation.”

The EAC Nursing Program is 
continuously evaluating how to improve 
its classroom and clinical instruction 
to provide the best preparation for 
its nursing students. One result that 
stems from continuous improvement 
is the 100 percent pass rate that many 
EAC nursing classes have received 
on the National Council Licensure 
Examination that is used to determine 
whether or not a candidate is prepared 
for entry-level nursing practice.

Another result of continuous 
improvement is the accreditation 
received from the Accreditation 
Commission for Education in Nursing 
(ACEN) that EAC received two years 
ago. “ACEN accreditation is a symbol 
of excellence that assists our students 
in continuing their educational goals 
by making their nursing credits more 
universally transferable and helping 

them to more easily find positions 
upon graduation,” said McCormies.

Sixteen nursing programs nationwide, 
across the academic spectrum of higher 
education in nursing and leading 
teaching hospitals and clinical sites, 
were designated as NLN Centers of 
Excellence. Award recipients were 
formally recognized during the 
Honors Convocation at the 2018 
NLN Education Summit on Friday, 
September 14. The annual Summit 
draws a capacity crowd of nurse faculty, 
deans, administrators, and professionals 
from allied health organizations.

Congratulations to the nursing staff, 
alumni and partnering hospitals that 
have made this success possible. They 
truly have met the need for well-
trained and competent caregivers.

About EAC’s Nursing Program 
For more than 30 years, EAC’s Nursing 
Program has prepared students for 
immediate entry into the workforce and 
for pursuing advanced practice, leadership, 
administration, education and research 
roles. Graduates can be found working 
almost anywhere – hospitals, communities, 
schools, homes, and battlefields - positively 
impacting the quality of healthcare delivery. 
The program features concurrent enrollment 
programs with Arizona State University 
and Northern Arizona University, 
allowing students to obtain a bachelor of 
science in nursing while completing an 
associate degree. The baccalaureate program 
offers hybrid classes, highly qualified 
faculty, and special reduced tuition rates 
for EAC students. Prospective students 
are encouraged to contact the program at 
admissions@eac.edu or 928-428-8272. 

EAC Nursing Professor Amy Ollerton provides instruction to Chanelle Arpon, 
Jonathan Orr, and Randi Estrada, all students in the concurrent enrollment program.

nursing center of excellence

Continues at EAC
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eac athletes earn national berths

S p r i n g  S p o r t s  h a v e  F a n t a s t i c  S e a s o n ;

Three EAC athletic teams 
earned berths in their national 
tournaments last spring - men’s 
golf, women’s tennis, and 

women’s softball. And to top if off, EAC's 
Coach Kate McCluskey was inducted 
into the Arizona Community College 
Athletic Conference Hall of Fame.

The EAC men’s golf team won the 
Region 1 Tournament. The team then 
continued on to the NJCAA National 
Championship where they finished 
15th. Sean Mullan, an EAC student 
from London, England, was named First 
Team PING All American, First Team 
District One, First Team All-Conference 
and ACCAC Player of the Year (the 
second player from EAC to receive this 
honor). Conor Cull, also from London, 
England, was named First Team District 
One and First Team All-Conference. 
Brodie Whitbread, from Adelaide, South 
Australia, was named First Team District 
One and Second Team All-Conference. 
Vladislav Marinov, from Sofia, Bulgaria, 
was named Second Team All-Conference. 
All three sophomore players are moving 
on to continue their college golf careers. 
Sean Mullan will play at Illinois State 
University, Conor Cull will play at Lander 
College, and Vladislav Marinov will 
attend West Texas A & M. Coach Davis 
gained his second Division One Coach of 
the Year Award.

EAC’s tennis team completed play at 
the National Tournament and finished 
18th. Congratulations to Heidi Simons 
for making it to the finals of the 
consolation bracket. Polly Evans and 
Payton Cap made it to the semifinals of 
the consolation bracket. Number two 
doubles, Payton Cap  and Polly Evans, 
and #3 doubles, Ashlyn Trejo and Heidi 
Simons, also made it to the semifinals of 
the consolation bracket. Coach Duane 

DeSpain was named one of four finalists 
for National Coach of the Year for the 
Intercollegiate Tennis Association. 

EAC’s softball team won the Region 
1 Tournament and headed into the 
Division 1 National Championship 
seeded #7. They won the first two rounds 
and ultimately finished in 5th place in the 
nation! Post season awards went to Taylor 
Hollestelle as an NJCAA 2nd Team 
All-American.  The National Fast Pitch 
Coaches Association All West Region 
2nd Team included:  Taylor Hollestelle, 
Lena Kotrys, Sala Pedebone, and Kendall 
Rauk. Coach Kate McCluskey was named 
ACCAC Coach of the Year.

In addition to being named Coach of the 
Year, Kate McCluskey was also inducted 
into the Arizona Community College 
Athletic Conference Hall of Fame. She 
joins other EAC Coaches who produced 
great programs for many years:  Jerry 

Hekekia, Ladd Mulleneaux, and Chuck 
LaVetter.

Coach McCluskey is an alumna of 
Eastern Arizona College, graduating 
in 1982. She continued her education 
at Western New Mexico University, in 
Silver City, and received a Master of 
Administration in 1989. She took over 
as head softball coach in January of 1990 
and has been coaching ever since. Coach 
Kate also runs the EAC Wellness Center, 
which offers exercise opportunities to our 
students and the local community.

Congratulations to all these athletes and 
coaches who represented EAC so well 
in competition throughout the United 
States.

Coach Kate McCluskey, second from left on back row, joins 
EAC's 2018 Softball Team. McCluskey was recently inducted into the 

Arizona Community College Athletic Conference Hall of Fame 
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Interested in having a reunion with your classmates? Homecoming reunions can be organized for any 
group: single class year, several class years, music groups, athletic groups, etc. Fiftieth-year reunions are 
traditionally held at the end of the spring semester on the same day as Commencement. We make it easy for 
you! Contact the EAC Alumni Association at (800) 678-3808, ext. 8295 or (928) 428-8295 or by email at 
alumni@eac.edu. We’d love to hear from you! 

reunions

Members of the Class of 1968 came from Arizona, 
Arkansas, California, Iowa, Minnesota, New Mexico, 
and Utah to gather at Eastern Arizona College. They 
met at the Gherald L. 
Hoopes, Jr. Activities 

Center to celebrate fifty years of progress 
since leaving EAC. After mingling, 
the alumni posed for pictures and then 
boarded a bus to tour the EAC campus.

After the tour, they drove to Discovery 
Park’s Circle D Ranch for lunch, sharing 
college memories and life experiences. 
Reunion attendees participated in the 
118th Annual Alumni Banquet where 
they were recognized and inducted into 
the Alumni Association Emeritus Club. 

At each of EAC’s reunions, alumni 
express their surprise at the beauty 
of the campus, what has changed, 
and especially how much their fellow 
classmates have changed and matured! 
Thanks to all who travel from various 
locations all over the country to be 
part of these wonderful reunions. You 
prove that we are #monstersforlife!

Members of EAC’s Class of 1968. Front row:  Raul Martinez, Nancy Hendry Heckmaster, LaRee 
Allen Kempton, Renee Smith Durfee, Chris Nagala Kucharski, Debbie Nelson Selover, LaFaunda 

Mortensen Curtis, Marsha Jarvis Smith. Back row: Frank Howard, Robert Kempton, Bryan 
Ellsworth, Vernon Perry, Marianne Richey Taylor, Dennis Smithburg, Jay Smith.

Class of 1968

50 Years!
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alumnotes

EAC’s Alumni Website has been 
redesigned with you in mind!

www.eacalumni.org
Our new alumni website allows you to reconnect with alumni and 
friends and keep up with the latest stories from EAC. In addition, 
after you create an account and login, you will have access to 
almost 100 years of EAC’s Oasis Yearbooks, including yours!

homecoming reunions

Three highly enthusiastic alumni classes are coming 
back to campus for Fall 2018 Homecoming 
celebrations. Members of the Class of 1958 are 
returning for their 60th Anniversary Reunion, but 

never to be outdone, the classes of 1963 and 1964 will also be 
reuniting for their 55th and 56th anniversary reunions.  

The events will include Friday evening receptions with live 
entertainment, tours of campus, lunch, programs, pregame 
meals, and the homecoming football game against Arizona 
Western.

Mark your calendars and plan to attend the reunions on 
Friday, November 2, and Saturday, November 3, 2018. 
Whether you graduated or attended one semester, come back 
and see the many changes that have been made to campus 
and catch up with good people and old times.

Register at eacalumni.org or call the Alumni Visitors Center 
at (928) 428-8295.

Back by Popular 
Demand: 
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Danielle Causey Palma, ’07, Safford, 
Arizona, currently works at Mt. Graham 
Regional Medical Center as the Human 
Resources Generalist Lead. Danielle 
has been working at 
Mt. Graham Regional 
Medical Center since 
graduating from 
EAC. She is currently 
attending Western 
Governors University 
to obtain a degree in 
Human Resources 
Management. She has 
a Society of Human 
Resource Management 
Certified Professional 
certification. Her interests are education, 
her three daughters, and traveling.

Patty Valdez Yarbro, ’83, Paulden, 
Arizona, came to EAC 35 years ago and 
had no idea it would become a family 
tradition. "I had Mr. Dave Lunt as my high 
school choir director, and after he came to 
teach at EAC, he reached out and invited 
me to come join the music program. My 
aunt and 
uncle, 
Karen 
& Don 
Wynne, 
and 
their six 
children, 
lived in 
Thatcher. 
Thanks to 
these good 
people, I 
was able 
to begin 
making some incredible memories here. 
I got a top-notch education with teachers 
who cared personally about the success 
of each student, and I filled my two years 
with extraordinary college opportunities 
that I never would have had at a huge 

university. Twenty years later, one by one, 
most of our children chose to come to 
EAC, and honestly, each one of them have 
so many fond memories of exceptional 

teachers, great staff they worked 
with in their student jobs, good 
quality friends, and education 
experiences that have been 
preparation for life in a very 
meaningful way. EAC has been a 
blessing for all of us." 

Patty’s daughter Destiny, ’10, and 
sons Micah, ’11, and Abram, ’12, 
each attended Eastern Arizona 
College. Her son Jonas, ’19, is 

attending EAC now. The family 
returned to campus last spring for the Dr. 
Bruce Bishop Choral Reunion and had a 
great time with the many choir students 
who attended.

DeVar Brown, ’59, Phoenix, Arizona, 
came to EAJC from Thatcher High School 
in the fall of 1953. He attended for a year 
and a half. He enjoyed his time at EAJC, 
which included playing football with Coach 

Wally Nalder. The 
team had great 
seasons and was 
ranked 7th in the 
nation at the end of 
1954. He served in 
the US Navy and 
in submarine crews 
based out of San 
Diego, California, 
and New London, 
Connecticut, until 
December 1958. He 
returned to EAJC 
and graduated in 

1959.

DeVar met his wife, Phyllis Wingfield, in 
Phoenix, Arizona, and they raised a son 
and daughter as he started a new career 
as a truck driver. He hauled livestock 

for about twenty years in California. 
Later they moved to Colorado and 
hauled freight. They returned to Phoenix 
and enjoyed retirement and time with 
eight grandchildren and twenty great-
grandchildren. After forty years of marriage, 
Phyllis passed away from cancer on Aug. 
13, 2007.  

Amey E. Durfee Zeigler, ’99, Austin, 
Texas, attended EAC in the fall of 1996 
on a theater scholarship. She completed 
a creative writing class from Dr. Cozzens 
and started writing seriously ten years ago. 
Baker’s Dozen, her first novel, is published 
with The Wild Rose Press. It’s a clean, 
romantic suspense available at Amazon.
Com. In Baker’s Dozen, Twenty-three-year- 
old investigative journalist Andy Miller is 
armed with many disguises and creativity 
to take down the riff-raff of St. Louis. When 
her stepbrother is murdered by the mob, 
Andy soon 
discovers 
she’s out of 
her depth. 
Enter Hugh 
Donaldson 
who has 
reasons of 
his own for 
discovering 
the murderer. 
He’ll use 
everything 
in his power 
to achieve 
that, 
including lying to Andy about his past. 
As clues disappear and the body count 
climbs, Andy and Hugh must trust each 
other and use their combined skills to bring 
the murderer to justice. 

Margrieta Zalmans Sepp, ’51, Sierra 
Vista, Arizona, came to the United States 
with her family as they escaped Latvia 
when the Soviets re-occupied their country 

alumnotes

Left to right:  Micah Yarbro, '11, Jonas Yarbro, '19, Patty 
Yarbro, '83, Destiny Yarbro, '10, and Abram Yarbro, '12

Amey E. Durfee Zeigler, '99

Danielle Causey Palma, '07

homecoming reunions
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scholarships

Alumni!
Send us your information for Monster Alumnotes—the most 
read section in the GilaGram! We want to know your latest 
news…jobs, promotions, milestones. Please type or print your 
information clearly and include a photo (if you’d like) so we 
can share your news with your fellow classmates and friends.

Send to: 
Alumnotes 

EAC Alumni Association
615 N. Stadium Ave.
Thatcher, AZ 85552

or by e-mail at: alumni@eac.edu

after pushing the Germans out. She says, 
"Life under German occupation was 
not as bad as the Soviet occupation." 
Her sister came to Thatcher earlier to 
work for a pilot, and the family soon 
followed. Margrieta and her brother, 
Janis Zalmans, ’51, attended EAJC 
together with financial support from local 
families. Margrieta attended her second 
year at EAJC while living at the residence 
of faculty member, Florence Talley 
Holladay, ’30. 

After graduating at Eastern, Margrieta 
married Sulev Sepp whom she met 
on the ship coming from Europe. 
Sulev was leaving Estonia for the 
same reasons as the Zalman family. 
The couple moved to California where 
Sulev joined the National Guard. His 
unit was activated soon after and he 
enlisted in the Air Force. They served 
in many places, including:  Oklahoma, 
Colorado, California, Germany, Nevada, 
Washington and Tucson. After retiring 
from the Air Force, the Sepps lived in 
Munich, Germany, for many years as 
Sulev worked in a civil service position.  
The Sepps raised two sons and a 
daughter and are grateful for the start 
Margrieta received at EAJC. 

Richard Salvador, ’85, Honolulu, Hawaii, 
left his home in the small Island state of 
Palau to attend college. He describes 
his experience, “I sort of grew up and 
became a man while attending EAC!! 
I miss EAC and Thatcher so much. I 
found myself and I found God there. I will 
forever be grateful for what EAC did for 
me and gave me.” 

Richard went 
on to complete 
a Bachelor of 
Arts degree in 
political science 
at Brigham Young 
University – Hawaii 
and a Master of 
Arts degree in 
political science 
at the University 
of Hawaii. He has 
been involved in 
various regional 
(Pacific), national 
and international 
activities relating 
to nuclear disarmament. He served 
as a member of the Coordinating 
Committee of the Abolition 2000: A Global 
Network to Abolish Nuclear Weapons. 
In his various capacities as convenor 
of Indigenous Peoples' Participation at 

Preparatory Committees of the Nuclear 
Non- Proliferation Treaty, he addressed 
the United Nations, both at the UN 
headquarters in New York and Geneva, 
Switzerland. Richard now teaches high 
school in Honolulu, Hawaii.

Nancy Calloway Cloudt, ’71, Rodeo, 
New Mexico, came to EAC from Round 
Valley High School. She met William 

“Bill” Cloudt, ’71, during her 
second year of college, and they 
were married at the end of the 
school year. The couple moved 
to Las Cruces, New Mexico, 
to attend New Mexico State 
University where Bill completed a 
degree in Agricultural Education 
in 1973. Nancy later completed 
her degree from NMSU as well. 
The couple raised two daughters 
while living in different locations 
in New Mexico. They did some 
teaching and ranching and now 
are owners of the Rodeo Grocery 

& Café.  The Cloudts have three 
grandchildren.  Nancy’s brother 

Kenneth Calloway, ’77, and sisters 
Barbara Calloway Walker, ’73, and 
Donna Calloway Geisler, ’78, also 
attended Eastern. They all enjoyed their 
time at EAC and share fond college 
memories.

alumnotes

Richard Salvador, '85
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scholarships

Harvey J. & Loretta Olsen Memorial Scholarship....................Victoria Ames	
Helen Johnson Bone Scholarship............................. Joeline Blair, Lorina Rice	
Helen Papas Memorial Scholarship..............................................Zoe Thomas
Jared Taylor Brown, Alice Edna Hamblin & Polly Elizabeth
Matthews Koger Scholarship................................................ Emily McDonald
Jody Buzicky Women's Athletic Scholarship................Yasmine Montgomery	
John Mickelson Scholarship.............................................Connor Christensen	
Kalvert W. Lines Scholarship...........................J. Laitham Hunt, Bailee Hardy, 

Kenneth Boxberger
Kathryn Murphy-Spencer L. Kimball Scholarship.........................Erin Black, 
Ashley Clement
Keith & Kathleen McBride Crockett Family 
Alumni Scholarship..................................................................... Madison Hall
Kristie and Patrick Putnam Scholarship.............................Brooklyn Williams	
Mark J. Green Excellence in Spanish Scholarship..................Kimberly Lange	
Mary Kim Titla Scholarship........................................................Larry Colelay	
Max and Clara Curtis Bennett Scholarship.....Serena Thurber, Alayna Curtis
Meghan Hammer Memorial Scholarship........................... Abigail Carnahan, 

Andrew McGarry
Mt. Graham Regional Medical Center 
Foundation Scholarship............................................................Kimberly Allen
Newman Sustaining Board Scholarship................................Caleigh Mayhew, 

Jonas Romero Villanueva, Juliann Meyer
Ora Deconcini-Martin Scholarship............... Taylor Haymore, Lila Claussen
Paul Cueto Memorial Scholarship........................................ Charles Correlejo 
Paul Lemons Memorial Scholarship....................................... Ashley Polkabla	
Phyllis Martin Lord Scholarship................................................. Mikaela Fink	
Pizza Edge Scholarship................................................................Tristen Begay	
Ralf Kurzahls ITE Scholarship......................................................Matt Hegel	
Safford Lions Club Scholarship................... Jorden Martinez, Samuel Masten	
Safford Rotary Club Scholarship................................................Desirea Juarez	
Sarah Lamoreaux Memorial Scholarship.................................Joshua Quinlan	
Stephanie Ann Udall Memorial Music Scholarship................... Celeste Udall	
Sumitomo - McMoRan Scholarship..................................... Matthew Porter, 

Audrey Castillo, Esai Vanegas, Danielle Machuse
United Way of Graham & Greenlee Counties Scholarship.....David Corona,

Montano, Kasiah Montano, Sabrina Collins, Bonnie Griffith, 
Roshelle Babb, Mikaela Cory, Heidi Shiflet,Talana Black,

Jessica Martinez, Lillie Smith, Kiana Gonzalez, Caiden Harper, 
Jolissa Langley, Bryttani Mooney, Sierra Rogers, Trina Schnieder, 

Parker Hatch, Oliver Nicholas, Kendra Claridge
Vasile Teris Scholarship.............................................................Elizabeth Hunt	
Virginia Rae Barr Memorial Scholarship................................... Brandy Roark	
Walter & Julia Rogers Scholarship....................................... Jessica Constanza	
Wilford Stailey Memorial Scholarship........................................Darren Evans	
William J. Bone Scholarship.................................Keegan Graf, Davia Wiston	
William D. Smith Scholarship..............................................Cassidy Brimhall

Scholarship 
Awards

Recipients of the 2018-2019 Donor Scholarships
Albert & Nellie Calderon Scholarship .................................... Alexis Gregory
Allen & Marie A. Cress Memorial Scholarship...................Jasmyn Del Angel
Alumni Association Scholarship...................................................... Jalen Long, 

Claira Freestone, Kamee Bell, Emily Baker, Shelby Johnson, 
Emilie Ferrin Mattice, Kyle Perkins, Trevor McFarland 

Anna Deane Millett, Don & Carlotta Pace Scholarship......Jennifer Williams
Ashley Marie Beals Memorial Scholarship............................... Mackay Ferrin	
Belle & Arnold Greenbaum Scholarship........................................Eden Cluff	
Bernstein Brothers Memorial Scholarship..........................Chelsea Carpenter	
Bette N. Smith Nursing Scholarship.................................... Jennifer Williams	
DRG Technologies Business Scholarship........................Christopher Mattice	
Dallace Butler Memorial Scholarship.........................................Marisa Begay	
Debra Mullenaux Memorial Scholarship...................................... Kale Tanner	
Dennis Braithwaite Memorial Music Scholarship....................Julia Shumway	
Donald J. Caldwell Educational Scholarship..................................Sally Evans, 

Cameron Byrd, William Faucett, Cayden Curtis, 
Naomi Manuelito, Brandon Faber

Dr. David G. Lunt Choral Music Scholarship..........................Julia Shumway	
Dr. Pam Rule Scholarship...............................................................Jason Boren	
Dr. Dorine Chancellor Athletic Scholarship...................... Rayvaughn Bolton, 

James Burn, Kallee Reidhead
Dr. Ron Keith Memorial Scholarship.....................................Elizabeth Mabb	
E. James Lee & Jacqueline McFadden Lee Scholarship..................Julia Bryce	
EAC Foundation Nursing Scholarship............ Elizabeth Hunt, Ellie Nielsen, 

Susannah Norton, Jamie Antillon
EAC Foundation Scholarship................................Katelyn Pugh, Talon Bates	
EAC Foundation Automotive  Scholarship........................... William Carroll, 

Adriano Payton
Eldon & Lucille Palmer Scholarship.............................................Abby Rapier	
Elizabeth Louise Loeb Memorial Scholarship............................... Eve Mayes	
Ella T. & J. David Lee Scholarship.................................................. Eve Mayes	
Emil Crockett Insurance....................................................... Elizabeth Norton	
Farrel Claridge & Bessie A. Layton Scholarship..........................Alyssa Drury	
Follett College Stores Scholarship..............................................Tashina Lowe	
Fred & Olga Pace Scholarship........................................................Oscar Arias	
G Wayne & Phillis Blake Scholarship..................................... Ashley Polkabla	
George R. Bingham Memorial Drama Scholarship..................... Emily Nagy	
GFWC Woman's Club of Safford Scholarship..............................Eden Cluff	
Gila Hanks Booster Club Scholarship........ Bryan Manual, Cassidy Brimhall, 

Amari Stafford, Cierra Speck, 
Tucker Knight, Krystyna Chavarria, Brodie Whitbread

Gila Resources MEDSTART Scholarship..........................Roshelle M. Babb	
Graham County High Schools Concurrent 
Enrollment Scholarship............................................................ Dallin Mattice, 

Alissa Terry, Grace Haller, Fernanda Chacon
Graham County Hispanic Family Heritage Scholarship........Aneesa Molina, 

Dianna Bustamante, Bryanah Cervantez, Kasiah Montano
Graham County Republican Scholarship.................................. Calli Harmon	
H. Greg Brockmeier Scholarship........................... Taylor Brown, Josue Tapia	

alumnotes

Classes of 1958, 1963 and 1964!
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in memoriam

January 5, 2018 for Morgan Mitchell, ’17 to Dallin Loveless, ’17
January 12, 2018 for Shelby Arnett to Weston Wiltbank, ’16
February 23, 2018 for Bailee Webb, ’18 to Trey Hardy
February 23, 2018 for Shalea Richardson to Bryson Palmer, ’17
March 30, 2018 for Sheri Norton ’01 to Jemmy Liong
March 30, 2018 for Cammy Nicholas, ’19 to Gabriel Horn, ’17
April 7, 2018 for Hollyann Taylor, ’18 to Taelor McBride, ’17
April 28, 2018 for Amanda Weech, ’12 to Bradley Ferrin, ’18
April 28, 2018 for Katie Hatch, ’19 to Scott Rose
April 28, 2018 for Emory Montierth, ’13 to Justin Wride

April 28, 2018 for Jaci Rojas, ’18 to Tyler Russell, ’17
May 12, 2018 for Mikaila Boden, ’18 to Joshua Baker, ’18
May 12, 2018 for Tianna Allred,’17 to Marco Astrain, Jr.,’18
May 18, 2018 for Courtney Baldwin, ’15 to Spencer Peery, ’18
May 19, 2018 for Lyssa Hales, ’18 to Anthony Whetten, ’17
May 26, 2018 for Kathlean Orona, ’18 to Jesse Short, ’18
June 2, 2018 for Melissa Gillespie,’18 to Kevin Griffin,’18
June 2, 2018 for Lianne Reidhead, ’18 to Austin Judd, ’18
June 16, 2018 for Ashtyn Wiltbank, ’18 to Dallon Ajeman

Wedding Bells Rang

Tianna Allred,’17 & 
Marco Astrain, Jr.,’18

Amanda Weech, ’12 & 
Bradley Ferrin, ’18

Bailee Webb, ’19 &  
Trey Hardy

Kathlean Orona, ’18 & 
Jesse Short, ’18

scholarship pics & wedding bells

A few 2018 graduates who received 
donor scholarships. Clockwise from 
left:  Gabrielle Peña (Safford Lions 

Club Scholarship), Samuel MacKinlay 
(Fred & Olga Pace Scholarship), 

Taylor Hollestelle (Dr. Dorine 
Chancellor Athletic Scholarship), and 
Shania Phelps (Alumni Association 

Scholarship).
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In Memoriam
Arthur Clint Nuttall, ’61 – January 5, 2018
Kenneth LaRay Redd, ’47 – January 8, 2018
Gary V. Sanders, ’65 – January 10, 2018
Elda Cluff Meadows, ’43 – January 11, 2018
Jerry L. Boren, ’62 – January 12, 2018
William “Bill” Damron, ’47 – January 14, 2018
Judi Ann Fowler, ’86 – January 16, 2018
Priscilla Alexander Knuckey-Ralls, ’76 – January 18, 2018
Nola Cloud Foster, ’76 – January 19, 2018
James L. Hilton, ’66 – January 20, 2018
Joseph “Jack” Udall, ’54 – January 21, 2018
Richie W. Church, ’09 - January 22, 2018
Josiah J. Kouts, ’12 – January 23, 2018
Guenn Bakarich Jones, ’55 – January 24, 2018
Michael A. Mendez, ’10 – January 27, 2018
Lawrence “Larry” J. Petersen, ’59 – January 28, 2018
George W. Harris, ’77 – January 31, 2018
Vera Cheney Smith McLeod, ’49 – February 2, 2018
Florence Haynie Hildebrandt, ’54 – February 4, 2018
John W. Fontaine Sr., ’86 – February 6, 2018
Harvey Leon Palmer, ’59 – February 8, 2018
Alexander David, ’74 – February 12, 2018
Lot B. Christensen, ’50 – February 15, 2018
Shirley Edmonson Barney, ’47 – February 17, 2018
James R. Boggs, ’64 – February 18, 2018
Adelaido Y. Rodriquez, ’78 – February 18, 2018
Thomas E. McBride, ’58 – February 21, 2018
Kristina Anne Bennett, ’05 – February 27, 2018
Vasile Teris, ’52 – February 27, 2018
Stella Smith Southern, ’37 – February 28, 2018
Randall “Randy” D. Clonts, ’73 – March 2, 2018
George R. Berumen, ’87 – March 3, 2018
Colleen Agnes Foreman – March 3, 2018
Anna Laura Gilliland McEuen Montierth, ’44 – March 4, 2018
Louise Green Lytle, ’48 – March 7, 2018
Roger G. Smith, ’61 – March 12, 2018
Joseph A. Bigler, ’48 – March 19, 2018
Abraham A. Cabrera, ’13 – March 20, 2018

Carmen Richardson Smith, ’36 – March 27, 2018
Felix L. Callicotte, ’65 – March 30, 2018
Gary M. Brown, ’97 - April 1, 2018
Gloria Good, ’76 – April 9, 2018
Charlene Ball Moore, ’86 – April 11, 2018
Regino S. Montes, ’50 – April 13, 2018
Abigail R. Thompson, ’85 – April 15, 2018
Loreto C. Leon, ’07 – April 16, 2018
Doris Boling Hudson, ’65 – April 18, 2018
John C. Cosper, ’43 – April 21, 2018
Robert A. Moreno, ’90 – April 24, 2018
Polly Mary Coffeen, ’01 – April 27, 2018
Harold Major, ’89 – April 28, 2018
Cody R. Belarde, ’13 – April 29, 2018
Charles Boyd Austin, ’60 – May 7, 2018
Mary Margaret Brugman, ’13 – May 7, 2018
Henry Moore, ’68 – May 13, 2018
Caroldeene Russell McBride, ’49 – May 14, 2018
Betty Jensen Pearson, ’52 – May 15, 2018
Terry Lee Kozie, ’07 – May 22, 2018
Jackie N. Duckett, ’91 – May 23, 2018
Dal DeSpain, ’87 – May 25, 2018
Alice Richardson Irwin, ’01 – May 26, 2018
Sherwin A. Lipsitz, ’63 – May 27, 2018
Frank B. Haws, ’77 – June 2, 2018
Herman Medina Sr., ’86 – June 3, 2018
Robert H. McCabe, ’67 – June 6, 2018
Carol Angle Picha, ’58 – June 6, 2018
Donald C. Nelson, ’42 – June 11, 2018
Rebecca McBride McDonald, ’93 – June 11, 2018
Beth Montierth Stewart, ’36 – June 11, 2018
Jeffrey R. Vaughn, ’12 – June 12, 2018
Danny E. Evans, ’77 – June 14, 2018
Georgina Varela Dominguez, ’01 – June 15, 2018
Rodolfo “Rudy” Vega, ’84 – June 22, 2018
Norris A. Baldwin, ’92 – June 26, 2018
Dennis Wray Weddle, ’73 – June 29, 2018

in memoriam

Planning for 
Retirement or  
Need to Make a 
Will?
Visit www.eacgift.org for information about wills, 
planning, and ways that your donations can also 
provide guaranteed income for your retirement years. 
If you are 701/2 or older, check out www.eacgift.org to 
see how you may be able to save taxes with an IRA 
Charitable Rollover.

scholarship pics & wedding bells
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$100,000 or more
Mr. & Mrs. William & Retha Bone

$25,000 or more
Estate of Charles Max Bennett

$10,000 or more
Anonymous Donation

$1,000 or more
Ms. Jody Buzicky Broaddus
EAC Athletic Booster Club
EAC Student Nurses Association
Emil Crockett Agency, Inc.
Freeport McMoRan Inc – Safford
Mr. Gordon Johns
Mrs. Connie Keith
Dr. Robbin MacDonald
Newman Sustaining Board
Mr. & Mrs. Pat & Kristie Putnam

$500 or more
Mr. David Blalock
Mrs. Connie Callaway
Ms. Alexis Cueto
Mr. Justin Ewen
Freeport McMoRan, Inc – Morenci
Mr. & Mrs. David & Carol Konopnicki
Bradley R. Smith, DMD, DHSc PLLC
Mr. Jerry West

$250 or more
Mr. & Mrs. Mark & Cindy Bryce
Mr. Don Colvin
Ms. Judy Farley
Mr. & Mrs. Ted & Mona Larson
Mr. & Dr. Curtis & Janice Lawhorn
St. Paul’s Luthren Church

$100 or more
Mr. Richard Assmar
BARDAV INC.
Mr. & Mrs. Robert & Lynne Barte
Mr. Matt Bingham
Mr. Dale Borror
Ms. Margie Bryce
Mrs. Marva Bryce
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn & Rebecca Drew
EAC Faculty Association
Ms. Sue Filleman
Ms. Christina Flores
Gila Valley Polaris, Corp.
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Denise Hamilton
Pres. & Mrs. Todd & Shalay Haynie
Dr. & Mrs. Terry & Tamara Hoopes
Mr. & Mrs. Charles & Viola Maxwell
Mr. & Mrs. Gary & Billie McBride
Mrs. Carolyn McCormies
Mr. & Mrs. Bill & Nancy Mitchell
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Amy Ollerton
Pioneer Title Agency, Inc.
Dr. & Mrs. Robert & Donna Richman
Mr. & Mrs. F. Dennis & Migdalia Roberts
Service Support Systems, Inc.
Mr. John O. Smith
Mrs. Barbara Stailey
Mr. Darrell Thompson
Mr. Lyle Thompson
Mr. Robert Warmouth
Wells Fargo Community Support 

Campaign
Mr. & Mrs. William & Margaret 

Wintermute

Up to $100
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas & Marilyn Avila
Ms. Timilie Carragher
Mr. & Mrs. Randy & Jody Clawson
Mr. & Mrs. Alan & Patty Daniels
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Laura David
Deseret Book Company
Mr. & Mrs. Dick & Paula Elliott
Mr. & Mrs. Brent & Diane Herbert
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher & Heather Lentz
Mr. & Mr. Phil & Kay Martin
Ms. Angela Soyring
Mrs. Kay Stacey
Mr. & Mrs. Brooks & Suzette Udall
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick & Donna Warren
Mr. & Mrs. Rick & Pam Woods

Foundations
Mt. Graham Regional Medical Center 

Board of Directors
The Evo and Ora DeConcini & Thu 

Family Foundation
United Way of Graham & Greenlee 

Counties
Valley of Sun Chapter, NFFCHF
Wells Fargo Foundation Educational 

Matching Gift Program

The individuals and organizations listed below are appreciated greatly for helping us continue making a difference in the lives of more 
than 100 students each year. The following donations were received between January 1, 2018 and June 30, 2018. Thank You!

eac donors

Gifts in 
Memory of 

Joseph B. Bigler
Paul Cueto

Colleen A. Foreman
Thomas “Tom” E. McBride

Carmen R. Smith
Lon J. Thompson
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